

# CATAWBA VALLEY RIFLE & PISTOL CLUB

## P.O. BOX 664 CONOVER, NORTH CAROLINA 28613

President: Sam Birchfield 828-514-6628 Vice President: Duane Sipe 828-396-2797 Secretary: Steve Roe 336-957-0790 Treasurer: Exec. Range Officer: Range Officer: John Grimes 828 478-2878 Tim Drum 828 464-2942 Bob Metts 704-483-6443

#### February 2, 2017

The meeting was called to order at 7:30 PM by club president, Sam Birchfield. The January, 2017 meeting minutes were read and approved. The January Treasurer's report was read and accepted. Balance brought forward was \$19,628.62, deposits were \$425.00 and disbursements for the month totaled \$426.38. Ending balance was \$19,627.24. Guests this month were: Robert Abernathy- 2<sup>nd</sup> meeting, Mike Josey – 2nd meeting; Donnie Davis, Janie Davis – 3rd meeting; and Dornie LaPierre.

#### **Old Business:**

- An insurance certificate for the 4H group will be provided.
- Neill Sipe reported that the FFA group is covered under the county's policy. A certificate will be provided.
- The heater in the men's restroom has been replaced and is working properly.
- Bryan Miller will start on the excavation at the pistol range to remove trees and extend the pistol range parking area soon.
- The work party completed the repairs to the 100 yard line roof.
- Sam Birchfield discussed the insurance certificate needed for the BSA Crew with Michael Charles. A certificate will be provided. The group has an NRA certified instructor.
- The court date for the break-in perpetrator was postponed. A new date has not been set.
- Reminder that the FFA group will meet on Tuesday evenings until approximately 6:00.
- Johnny Sigmon reminded the club the 4H will start using the facilities on Wednesday, March 8<sup>th</sup>.
- Reminder: There is a listing of work projects needed around the range in the clubhouse. If you can assist with any of these please discuss with Sam Birchfield.

### **New Business**

- The members approved the location for the annual meeting and dinner to be held at Catawba Methodist Church fellowship building at 7:00 on the April 6, 2017.
- An updated dues sheet has been posted in the clubhouse.
- Mike Grecko requested and received permission to use the range from 2 PM-4 PM on Sunday February 5, 2017 for concealed carry qualifying.
- Sam Birchfield will research the cost of replacing the vandalized gate signs and bring a proposal to the club.
- Gary Houser volunteered to trim the bushes around the sign at Lee Cline Rd and County Home Rd.
- A work party or volunteers are needed to repair the gutter and the masonry on the club house.
- Please bring officer nominations to the March meeting. Steve Roe and John Grimes are stepping down. Tim Drum may step down as well. Thank you to the officers that have served.
- The club voted to send the tractor out to Mark Bowman for repair of a leaking injector pump. Doug Ramsey volunteered to haul the tractor.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:30 PM. Respectfully submitted, David Bailey for Steve Roe Secretary CVRPC

